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Principal’s Message  
 

Assalamu-Alaikum Wahramatullahi Wabarkatuh 

Alhamdulillah, Term Two ended in great excitement with our 

annual Ramadan activities which included beautiful Ramadan 

Displays in classrooms and in the multi-purpose hall, a Rama-

dan Lecture, the Community Iftaar Dinner, a Ramadan Assem-

bly and the Eid Prayer with more than 1000 attending.  

Students and staff devoted tremendous effort to make the 

Ramadan Displays very special and meaningful. Once again, 

there were many outstanding displays once again this year and a special thank you to 

all staff and students for producing the  amazing artwork. In addition to the displays, the 

Ramadan Assembly was also very special once again this year with many memorable 

performances. A heartfelt thank you to the Islamic Studies staff in both Primary School 

and High School for their hard work and dedication in preparing all the performances 

within a short period of time, Jazaak-Allahu Khairan. Many proud parents watched their 

children perform. We have great harmony and terrific teamwork which enabled our   

College to produce the high standard of work and achievements that were evident.   

It is hard to believe that there are only two terms remaining this year. I look forward to another busy and productive 

term, Insha-Allah. I hope you enjoyed viewing some of the creative art work produced by our students that are included 

in this issue of the newsletter. Jazaak-Allahu Khairan for your ongoing duas and support.  

Dr Popie Hossain Rhaman 

Upcoming Events 

 Parent-Teacher 

Meeting (KK-Y6, 26 

July 2017)  

 Parent-Teacher 

Meeting (Y11-Y12, 

27 July 2017)  

 Australian Maths 

Competition  

(27 July 2017)  

 UNSW ICAS  

English  

(1 August 2017) 

In This Issue  

 LIC Community Iftaar 

2017 

 Ramadan Assembly 

 Ramadan Display 

 Science and Chemistry 

 Learning and 
Growing in  
Kindergarten  
Orange 

 Up We Go!  

Year 4 Yellow! 



5
th

 Annual Lecture & Iftaar      

Our Parents and Friends Association 

(P&F) is second to none. Once again, 

more than 1000 meals were prepared 

by the P&F and volunteers for LIC’s 

Community Iftaar Dinner. It was won-

derful to witness more than a thousand 

people including dignitaries, parents, 

neighbours and community members 

break their fast together in the multi-

purpose hall. The Iftaar followed the  

Annual Ramadan Lecture presented by 

Sheikh Yahya Ibrahim. It was a wonderful evening 

and we look forward to making this community event 

even better in 2018, Insha-Allah.  





We’re forming the number 2 with 
playdough. It’s not s easy when 
you have little hands.  









Science is well loved by my 

Year 9V and Year 9P students. 

This semester, students learnt 

about human bodies and dis-

eases. They were all excited to 

dissect some animal brains 

and learnt more about the func-

tions of different organs of their 

bodies. 

As for Chemistry, it’s all about 

exploring exciting experiments 

and completing tedious assign-

ments. The Year 11 students 

are experiencing a wake-up 

‘knock’ as the year progresses 

while the Year 12 students are 

struggling to cope with the up-

coming end of year, all im-

portant ATAR examinations. 

I wish all Year 12  

students every success 

for their future  

endeavours! 

By: Mrs F Chew 



Semester One has come to a close, but not with-

out its ups and downs.  The students in Kindy Or-

ange have overcome their initial phobias and are 

feeling quite comfortable at school. They have 

demonstrated fantastic progress in all areas and 

have accomplished a number of goals.   

Kindergarten is an exciting time for children. This 

new chapter sets the tone for a child’s future. They 

are encouraged to learn new skills that will help 

them to succeed and confidently navigate the 

school day routines. They are learning to get along 

with their peers, making new friends and are be-

coming more independent. This in turn supports 

their growth and development. It is very rewarding 

for us as teachers to witness this transition. They 

have been provided with the opportunity to learn 

and grow in an environment that is tailored to meet 

their social and academic needs.  

Term 2 has been a whirlwind of activity. The chil-

dren were eager to participate in these fun, hands-

on activities. Along with the children’s accomplish-

ments, all parents have been wonderful. We would 

like to extend our heartfelt appreciation and grati-

tude to all the parents and families for your contin-

uous support in all our activities and program.   

 

 

 

 
Kindy Orange Staff 

By: Mrs C Rodricks, Sr Rusnani and Sr Waheeda  



Rearranging 
jumbled words 

to create a 
sentence 

Our theme “All About Me” and “My Feelings”.     “Milk Split” – Our experiment with colours.  
We are unique and special in our own way.  

Literacy –We are learning to write our 
names.  In Phonics – we are identifying 
letter names, sounds and formation  

Numeracy – Numbers 0 -10.  Concepts 
based on measurement – tall / short, 
heavy / light. 

Fun with Colours 



 
 

Ramadan  
Art Displays 

Our excursion to 
“Jungle Gym” 

By: Mrs C Rodricks 
Sr Rusnani and Sr Waheeda  



 Craft work with          
recycled materials  

A Truck 

A Robot 

A Car 

Outdoors  



We had our Exploratory Learning to Kings Park. It was hands-on and practical  

with everyone being involved in their learning. The students did some investigation 

about plants’ adaptations, art and fun games to consolidate their knowledge on 

plant’s parts. Also, in Science we observed the growth of beans sprouting.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Assalamu ‘Alaikum 
and ‘Eid Mubarak    
to everybody from 
us in Year 4 Yellow. 
We have had a busy 
and adventurous   
Semester 1. The   
students have all 
worked very hard 
and very enthusias-
tically together to 
achieve fantastic 
work.  

By:  Mrs R Rahmawati  

Busy recording science investigation 

The food chain’ 
show and tell  

“We’re 
first to 

complete.. 
Yeayy!”  

“We are 
almost 
done…”  



In Term 1, we learned about the continent of Africa and its various      

cultures. We also learned about the Spice Trade in History. As a high-

light we had a tasting session of different African foods – A special 

thanks to all the parents who were able to support us.  

In Maths, we learned about fractions, different method of divisions, 

elapsed time, probability, etc. In addition to books we used various 

games to help students in consolidating the Maths concept learnt. ‘I 

have, who has?’ is one of our favourite games.  

 

As part of our school-wide events, we enjoyed    

Harmony Day. It was as exciting as always with 

the children proudly displaying their cultural clothing. There was also a school “Safe City” 

incursion from the City of Gosnells which was very educational.  

 

 
 

The children have worked hard to complete the Ramadan Display in time for the annual school Iftar. Our theme for this 
year is ‘Make Dua’.  

 
We all in Year 4 Yellow look forward to a similarly exciting second half of 2017. 

We also learned the names and the 
occasions to have these foods.  

Hands-on spice    

Playing ‘I have, who has’  Using dice and counters    
to play maths game  

Students participating in 
the ‘Safe City’ incursion  


